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TO BE ANSWERED ON THE 9TH DECEMBER, 2016 
 
 

INSAS  RIFLES 
 

4120. SHRI  BAIJAYANT JAY PANDA: 
  

Will the Minister of DEFENCE   j{kk ea=h 
be pleased to state: 

 

(a)  whether there has been any delay in replacement of the INSAS assault rifles 
currently being used in the Indian Army; 
 

(b)  if so, the details thereof and the reasons therefor; and 
 

(c)  the corrective measures taken by the Government in this regard? 
 

         A    N    S    W    E    R 
 

        MINISTER OF STATE             (DR. SUBHASH BHAMRE) 
IN THE MINISTRY OF DEFENCE 

      र� ा रा�य मं�ी          (डा. सुभाष भामरे) 
 

 

(a) & (b): 5.56 mm INSAS rifle was inducted into service in 1994.  As its 
replacement, Request for Proposal (RFP) for procurement of New 
Generation Assault Rifle was issued on multi-vendor basis, in November 
2011, after obtaining Acceptance of Necessity (AoN) from Defence 
Acquisition Council (DAC) for procuring rifle under ‘Buy and Make with 
Transfer of Technology’.  However, the trials did not result in a clear 
compliant model in General Staff (GS) Evaluation.  Therefore, Request for 
Proposal (RFP) was retracted in June 2015. 
 
(c) Indian Army, after detailed deliberations, has revised the caliber for 
new Assault Rifle to 7.62 x 51 mm to meet the desired operational 
parameters.  Accordingly, Request for Information (RFI) for new Assault 
Rifle (7.62 x 51 mm) was uploaded on Ministry of Defence Website in 
September 2016. 
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